**Subject to Council Approval**

JONESVILLE CITY COUNCIL
Minutes of January 17,2018

i
A meeting of the Jonesville City Council was held on Wednesday, January 18, 2017 at the
Jonesville City Hall. Mayor Gerry Ao called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Council
members present were: Tim Bowman, Jerry Drake, Brenda Guyse, Ron Hayes, Andy Penrose
and David Steel.

Also present: Manager Gray, Attorney Lovinger, Police Chief Lance, WWTP Supt. Mahoney,
DPW Supt. Kyser, Treasurer Spahr, Fire Chief Adair, Jonesville Firemen Jeff Colotti, Tom
McNair, Neil Finegan, Scott Lucas, Greg Lonk, Paul Kibert, Rick Riggs, Kurtis Bulloch, Randy
Dunwoody, Adam Rose, and Brian Stroble,

Fire Chief Adair led the Pledge of Allegiance and moment of silence.
The agenda was approved as presented.

Jonesville Fire Chief Dean Adair spoke briefly regarding the Jonesville Fire Department and its
members who have approximately 215 years of service between them all. Chief Adair stated this
group gives 100% to their duties on the department and take pride in being a member of the
department. Each fireman was introduced to Council and given the number of years of service
they’ve had on the department and their place of employment.

A motion was made by David Steel and supported by Brenda Guyse to approve the
recommendation from the Cemetery Committee to enter into a contract with Tyler Butters for
cemetery property maintenance and sexton services. The contract will commence on February 1,
20138 for a two year period, and subject to review of performance 60 days prior to the end of one
year. All in favor. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Brenda Guyse to approve the amended fee schedule to increase the
cremation burial by $25.00, to commence on February 1, 2018. Jerry Drake supported the

motion. All in favor, Motion carried.

Andy Penrose made a motion to approve the Fiscal Year 2017-18 Budget Amendments as
presented. The motion was supported by Tim Bowman. All in favor. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Jerry Drake and supported by Brenda Guyse to receive the 2017 Planning
Commission Annual Report, All in favor. Motion carried.

Jerry Drake made a motion to receive and approve the Planning Commission 2018 Work Plan.
David Steel supported the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Ron Hayes and supported by Brenda Guyse to approve the minutes of
December 20, 2017 with two corrections. All in favor. Motion carried.

Andy Penrose made a motion to approve the Accounts Payable for December 2017 in the
amount of $110,709.78. Ron Hayes supported the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.

Updates were given by Department Heads, Manager Gray and Council.




Mayor Ao adjourned the meeting at 7:19 p.m.

Submitted by,

Cynthia D. Means Gerry Armo
Clerk Mayor



